
Board Meetings of the Historic French Park Association are public and members of the Association are invited to 
attend. Motions may be made, seconded, amended and voted on by members of the Board of Directors. 

 

Historic French Park Association 
Board of Directors Meeting – September 1, 2010 at 7 p.m. 

 
Minutes 

 
1. Called to order at 7:01pm; Quorum accomplished. 
 
2. Guest Speaker – Officer Frances Arzate (714-245-8759 direct # Tues-Fri) 

Officer Arzate gave a brief presentation about ongoing law enforcement in 
French Park.  The SAPD has been closely following drug activity in French Park and 
some arrests have been made this summer.  In addition, there have been recent 
prostitution arrests along the Main St. corridor. 

She also encouraged us to contact the SAPD by phone to report all problems or 
suspicious activities.  The  best way to support safety in the neighborhood is to bring it to 
the attention of SAPD.  Non-emergency police: 714-834-4211.  Graffiti 877-786-7824.  
We were also encouraged to make use of www.crimemapping.com, an online map to 
which SAPD uploads all recent, local police activity. 

 
3. Minutes from the July and August 2010 meetings were approved. 
 
4. Board of Directors elections 

a. John Novak was added to existing Board of Directors.  All other, expiring Directors were 
re-elected unanimously. 

b. Officers were elected: Jeff Dickman and Debbie McEwen as joint presidents, with the 
Vice President seat left vacant.  Phil Collins reelected as Secretary.  Marc Morrison 
reelected as Treasurer. 

 
4. Officer reports - none 
 
5. Committee reports 

a. Architectural review – no new reports.   
 
6. Old business 

a. None 
 

7. New business 
a. California Coast University ( http://www.calcoast.edu/ ) has purchased the Courthouse 

building at 925 N. Spurgeon, and has begun repainting and retrofitting the building.  The 
University plans to move in by mid-month from its current office on Main St.  Please help 
us welcome CCU to the neighborhood! 

b. Debbie McEwen passed out flyers from Helen Martinez, who is campaigning to 
represent Ward 6. 

c. The Doll Hospital home at 932 N. French is currently listed for $475k (as of 9/5/10 on 
Realtor.com).  Pass on the word to friends! 

 
8. Meeting adjourned at 7:45pm, followed immediately by a baby shower for Michelle Novak. 
 


